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Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Minutes
January 15, 2009
The meeting opened at 7:05 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chairman; Evelyn Auger, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner.

1. Role Call
As listed above. 

Absent were: Helmut Busack, Member; Dick Gardner, Member; Steve Ober, Selectman’s Representative; Peter Dascoulias, Alternate; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Mary Earley, Alternate and Terry Lewis, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Evelyn Auger was seated for Helmut Busack.
3. Action on Minutes


a. Meeting Minutes of December 18, 2008
           Carried over.

b. Workshop Meeting of January 8, 2009

Carmine Cioffi made a motion to accept the minutes of November 6, 2008 as presented, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

4. Old Business


a. Update on Master Plan


Bob Ward stated that the MPAC is currently working on updating the Goals and Objectives section for Land Use, Transportation and Housing. A section on energy has also been added and goals and objectives are being developed for it. Bob Ward also stated that a vision statement is being developed to be included in the Master Plan. He further stated that the MPAC has recommended a meeting of all the Land Use Boards to discuss the Master Plan in the near future as they feel that this should be accomplished before it is to far into the process.


b. Discussion of “Land Conservation Area” requirements in Subdivision regulations


Bob Ward stated that he had met with Mr. Tripp last week to discuss and formulate the Conservation Easement for his subdivision. A simple Conservation Easement was completed which meets the Regulation standards and the Board’s requirements. Bob Ward further stated that this Conservation Easement does not provide for public access as there is nothing in the “Statement of Purpose” which requires that these lands be open for “public enjoyment”. They are only for environmental protection and the enjoyment of the owners within the subdivision. 


Bob Ward stated that he would like to schedule a more in depth discussion of this section of the Subdivision regulations at a future workshop when more members of the Board are present. Item continued until a future workshop meeting.

c. Continued review and amendment of “Planning Board Rules of Procedure”

Carried over.
5. New Business


a. Review and approval of Planning Board “Annual report” for 2008 Town Report

Bob Ward presented a draft of the submission from the Planning Board for the Annual Town Report. Evelyn Auger suggested including a list of all the new road names if the Board of Selectmen do not intend to include one. Chair Bormes suggested adding a few lines pertaining to the updating of the Zoning Ordinance Amendments which was completed. Carmine Cioffi suggested adding a statement which expresses that the members of Planning Board and MPAC are volunteers without compensation. 
6. Other Business

None
7. Planners Update


1. Bob Ward stated that eh attended the meeting held at NH DES regarding the Stimulus Package. This package will cover projects such as public water supply, public sewer, ground water control and brownfields. There are two packages being discussed. The first is House Bill HR 7110 which was approved in the House but failed in the Senate. The second is the Rebuild America Package. New Hampshire would get approximately 1% of these funds which would be used for highways, bridges, public transportation, public sewer, drinking water, brownfields and the 319 package. There are also additional funds for “green technologies”. These are for “shovel ready” projects starting 90 days after approval and up to 2 years out. Bob Ward stated that this package includes stormwater sewers and would include best management packages. This seems to fit best with the Town of Sanbornton and could include Dr. True, Maple Circle and Blackbrook Roads. Bob Ward further stated that this could be used for multi-phase projects on uncompleted phases. Evelyn Auger asked if these projects require matching funding. Bob ward stated that he is not sure what the proportioning is for stormwater management through the sewer projects but that the 319 program requires 40% local funding and 60% federal funding.

2. Bob Ward handed out an attendance report for Planning Board members and Alternates for the 2008 calendar year. Bob Ward stated that the Board needs to get an assessment of what is acceptable and to develop a standard to hold members accountable. He further stated that the standard should be different for Members as opposed to Alternates. There is nothing in the current rules for this issue but a section can be added. 
· Excused absences for illness or emergency

· Leave of absence

Bob Ward stated that he will work something up to present to the Board which will include an attendance standard to members being 75% attendance and alternates being 50% attendance. Carmine Cioffi suggested sending letters to Members and Alternates requesting they state their intentions and to include the attendance report provided this evening.

3. Bob Ward stated that he has been asked by the Board of Selectmen to step into the vacancy for Zoning Enforcement Officer on an interim basis. He has accepted the position and will be working on Wednesdays in this capacity.
8. Meeting Adjourned


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
